Sheridan Gardens Neighborhood Assoc. Activity…

Hi folks!  At a recent board meeting we thought it would be nice to catch you up on some of things we have been working on.  We meet frequently and although it may seem unproductive, we are continually working on ideas, seeking new information, and researching community projects.  In no particular order, I will try to cover some of these ideas, and please, let us know what ideas you may have.

· December 7, 2009 Sheridan Gardens was officially recognized as a new neighborhood association!

· Back at our November meeting we asked those in attendance to check off some gathering ideas they may be interested in, i.e. Movie night, walking clubs, etc. (we still need to cultivate these ideas—more to come)

· Chris Larson has requested information to present on an official Neighborhood Watch program, which still has not arrived.

· Researching more information on Community Betterment Grants.

· Interested in planning outings for picnics, outdoor music events, kids outdoors craft sessions, etc.

· Want to beautify, post new signage, and encourage Park & Rec. to rebuild the shelter at Sheridan Park.

· Looking for ownership/boundaries, new signage, and renewed interest in the park at E. 35th and Hull.

· Skate Park at 4-Mile has several issues to cover: safety and enforcement issues, hours/posted, possible fencing.

· Gang activity, teens/drug use and crime prevention throughout the neighborhood.

· Building volunteer relations for future community projects.

· Concern for the upcoming change/s at Douglas Elementary School at 3800 Douglas—up for sale for $484,000.  Local residents were promised a say in what would happen with the building/land when it would become ‘available’ no earlier than 2013.  *Question for rehabilitation project at McKee Elementary as it was decided it was not ‘safe’ or practical for students when we merged McKee and Douglas.

· We have interest in building a directory of our local residents and businesses of skills, hobbies and talents, things they may be interested in providing for volunteerism, or even as a reference for paid services.

· Flood insurance for Sheridan Gardens neighbors is a concern.  Recent development that residents interested in flood insurance need to be aware of the 30-day wait-period before the new insurance would take effect.  They are revising the flood plan. PLEASE check with your insurance agents to see if you need to be ‘grandfathered’ into the new boundaries!

· We are seeking our local politicians, law enforcement, and pertinent members of our community to join us at our meetings for Q & A’s.

Please remind your neighbors of our website, and encourage them to attend the meetings!  

      http://www.neighborhoodlink.com/Sheridan_Gardens/home
*Reminder—we have a permit to use Brubaker Elem., if schools are cancelled due to inclement weather, etc. we will not be having the scheduled meeting on that evening.

Next public meeting is March 25, 2010 at 4-Mile Community Center at 6:00-7:30 PM.

